
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN  (March 2020) 
 

Planning  

• At its last meeting Council had no objection to: 
application 20/00311/LBP for a single storey side extension and garden wall at 1 Ware Leys 
Close OX27 0EN; 
nor to 20/00260/ALB, 20/00345/APP or 20/00346/ALB for various demolition, alterations 
and repairs to Cromwell House, Church Street, OX27 0ET; 
nor to 20/00451/APP to vary a condition relating to footway width at Site C, land south of 
Castle Street. 

• AVDC has received appeals against the refused application 19/03519/APP for an extension 
and garage at Stableyard Cottage, Blackthorn Road, OX27 0AG; and 19/00091/REF re 
Barnwell Farm, Station Road, OX27 0HN. 

• Council is investigating with AVDC when S106 payments become due when work starts at 
Sites B and C. 

• At its next meeting Council will consider applications: 
20/00732/ACL for a lawful development certificate for a proposed single storey rear-side 
extension at 7 Rectory Close, OX27 0HT; 
and 20/00716/ALB to remove storage heaters and install an air-source heat pump at Rectory 
Cottage, Little Marsh, OX27 0AP. 

 
Skateboarding 
The £5,000-plus target was reached to pay for new equipment and another year's weekly ramp 

sessions for youngsters at the Hall on Sunday afternoons. Thanks to the generosity of 34 residents 

and local businesses, AVDC, the Hine Trust and Council.  

 
Cemetery Improvement 
Work on relaying the internal paths was completed on schedule, funded by a grant of over £50,000 
from the AVDC New Homes Bonus scheme. 
 
Parish Council Elections 
Elections for the seven-person Council will be held on May 7th. Anyone interested in standing is 
welcome to discuss the role with a current councillor and to attend the March 10th council meeting. 
The closing date for nominations is April 8th. 

 
Zip-wire 
It is hoped that the seat will be replaced on the zipwire in the very near future, following the 
vandalism that destroyed the last one. 
Next Meeting (all open to the public to attend) 
The next Council meeting is on Tuesday 10th March at 7.30 pm in the Hall.  
 
[Plough Post Office 
Opening hours of the post office from Tuesday March 3rd will be from Tuesday to Sunday 12:00-
20:00,] 
 
MGPC’s website is at www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.  
 
Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.  
[This Bulletin If you would prefer not to receive this monthly update of parish council news, please 
reply ‘Unsubscribe’ and we will delete you from this list. Otherwise you will continue to receive it 
monthly from the vice-chairman.]                   IM:02/03/2020 

 

http://www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk

